
CPAAA General Meeting, May 12, 2022  

 Refreshments 6:30 pm; Meeting called to order 7:02 by Dale Flanakin, President. 

Grace Union Church 

Present:  54 members including 5 police officers and the following board members: 

Carol Pritchett, Joan Edleson, Kim Hummert, Linda Gartner, Kathleen Luepke, Larry McDaniel,  
Marci Potter, Julia Kozuszek, Joe Buffa 
 

Agenda: 

1. Dale Flanakin lead the Pledge of Allegiance. 

2. The reading of the minutes from the previous general meeting was waived. 

3. Dale introduced Eric Tripp, NPO for 3rd precinct.  Eric presented the precinct report: 

a. Property crime at this time is exorbitant.  3 cars were reported stolen the night before 

the meeting.   

b. There are special enforcements twice a month, but as yet they are not sufficient to 

curtail the crime. 

c. Eric encouraged membership to report crimes and get witnesses if possible.  

4. Officers Ben Cehic and Keith Venuto were nominated as ”Officer of the Quarter” for Q1 and Q2 

from the 3rd Precinct.  

5. Chad Lewis, 4th precinct, announced that Captain Schneider had nominated Kip Moore and 

Christopher True as  ”Officer of the Quarter” for Q1 and Q2 for 4th Precinct. 

6. Chad also admonished that everyone should lock their cars and remove valuables.  Whereas 

neighborhoods were hit very heavily for a while, now business areas are also being hit, and 

belongings are being taken from cars.  Additionally, catalytic converter theft still continues. 

7. Treasurer’s Report: Julia reported that as of May 1, our balance is $7883.72. 

8. Membership Report: Joan reported that we currently have 128 members. 

9. Volunteerism: Lots of opportunities to volunteer are on the books for the summer. 

a. June 6: Golf Tournament at St Albans 

b. July 2: JB Blast 

c. July 16: our big BBQ fundraiser at Christ Memorial Church, where police vehicles will be 

on display 

i. 7-9  5 volunteers 

ii. 9-11 3 volunteers 

iii. 11-2 5 volunteers 

iv. 2-5 3 volunteers 

v. 5-6:30 5 volunteers 

d. Sept. 2: The Blake Schneider Golf tournament.  Information will be send via email closer 

to the date. 

e. Signup sheets were sent around and were also available at the entrance table as people 

exited. 

10. The CPAAA Website is up to date! 

11. Ben Cehic from Precinct 3 was present to receive his Q1 Officer of the Quarter award and $100 

check.  Congratulations, Ben! 



12. CPAAA academy will be offered in October. 

13. There was a question from membership regarding CPAAA involvement Special Olympics.  Dale 

mentioned that Zac Sigler is the one to answer that question, but at the time of that meeting, 

Zac was in DC.  More to come on this at a later date. 

14. Meeting was adjourned at 7:21.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Marci Potter, Recording Secretary 


